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Dear Friends,  

  

The summer months allow us a little respite from the many       

activities throughout the year.  We are vacationing, having            

picnics, spending more time with family and friends, and enjoying 

new vistas and a good book.  Here at church we are slowing down 

a little, too: committees and boards won't be meeting during July 

and August, the choirs are on break, and this newsletter is a     

combined issue covering both July and August. 

 

Fewer activities allow us to take stock, to look back, and perhaps 

look ahead to the new fall season.  And so I want to give you an 

update of recent events at church and things coming up soon. 

 

Since last month, we have a new church directory with updated 

member information, along with helpful phone numbers of area 

businesses and agencies.  Also, our session committees have been 

hard at work in revising and updating our Church Handbook with 

policies and procedures and job descriptions, so that we will be all 

up to date by fall.  Thank you to Sara Jones, our administrative 

assistant, to Elder Charlotte Frary for getting us organized, and to 

our elders on session for following through. 

 

I am also pleased that we will have two adult education              

opportunities during the summer:  a weekly Thursday morning   

Bible study at 10 a.m., facilitated by Cindy Morgan, and the     

sermon discussion group right after worship on Sunday morning.  

Reading and reflecting on the scriptures in a group can offer us 

deeper insights into who God is and who we are in relation to him 

than we might glean on our own.  Please take advantage of these 

offerings. 

 

We are a blessed community of faith to have an increasing        

number of members willing to lead a Bible study, delve into the 

scriptures, and even to preach on Sunday morning!  Thank you to 

those who have done so this past year and have agreed to do so 

again.  God surely is at work in our midst raising up leaders and 

nurturing our spiritual growth in Christ. 



 

 

ðContinued from Page 1ð 

 

Finally, a note regarding my status with you. You may recall that the 

congregation voted three years ago to allow for my becoming your 

installed pastor (as opposed to your temporary pastor) after three 

years without forming a PNC and doing a pastor's search.  At the 

May session meeting, the elders asked me whether I would be     

willing to become your installed pastor, or, to put it differently, 

would I be willing to stick with you?  I had prayed about this for 

some time.  I had asked God for guidance.  And I had also asked our 

staff whether they thought it a good idea.  And so, my answer to the 

session was and to you, the congregation, is a resounding Yes.  Yes, 

I am willing to be considered for the position of installed pastor.  

Yes, I count my serving in your midst an enormous privilege.  And 

Yes, I rejoice at the prospect of sticking with you. 

 

My agreeing to it is the first step.  The second and more important 

step is that you, the congregation, are in agreement of calling me to 

this position.  To this end, the session has called a special            

congregational meeting for Sunday, September 30 following     

worship.  The meeting will be moderated by a member of the     

Presbytery's Committee on Ministry.    

 

As we take in the sun this summer and delight in God's lush          

creation, let us remember to seek the face of his Son by joining in 

worship and study and fellowship with one another. 

 

With much love, 

 

 

Annemarie S. Kidder 

Pastor 
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Rejoice, always, pray 

without ceasing, give 

thanks in all                  

circumstances for this is 

the will of God in Christ  

Jesus for you. Do not 

quench the Spirit.  

2 Thessalonians 5:16-19 
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 Message from the Music Director  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I love summer: the warmer days, the uninterrupted quiet at 

church, the opportunity to reflect on the year gone by and to 

plan the year to come. As I have been sketching out the 

months ahead for worship and special events with Pastor   

Annemarie, my heart has been full of  gratitude for her strong 

leadership at our church: for hosting of the Maumee          

Presbytery meeting and worship service last September (and 

all of the people who worked together to make that such a 

great event), our Paul Duke retreat, and the  "Luther and  

Worship" Christian Education class in October; our All Saints 

Service in November; our Advent services and Christmas Eve Services in December;      

hosting the Aeolian Chorale and the marvelous Wooster Chorus in March; our moving    

Lenten services, culminating in Holy Week Maundy Thursday and the most wonderful    

Tenebrae Ecumenical Service with over 200 people attending, and then a joyful Easter 

morning and Pentecost Sunday.  

 

So many of us were involved in all of the moving pieces of these events - the planning, the 

Bible studies, the writing, the research, the rehearsing, the singing, the meetings. It is all of 

us together, our church family, as Pastor Annemarie preached a few weeks ago, with the   

Holy Spirit flowing through us, leading and guiding us in a united vision, that makes our 

church the working Body of Christ. And even though I love the quiet of summer, I do miss 

my family in the summer, when I don't see you as often. Returning on September 30 will   

be the Aeolian Chorale at 3:00 p.m. Be sure to mark your calendars. See you in church! 

      

     Love, 

     Susan Barker, Director of Music 

 

 



 

 

200th Celebration Anniversary Meeting  

The next meeting is Monday, September 17 at 7:00 p.m. in the Cairl Room.  

The history group plans to meet on Monday, July 2. Please join us!   

PAGE 4 

 

 

 

 
   
   

  

   

 

 

The Ohio Light Opera at Wooster will be July 13th and 14th. We will see Pajama 

Game at 7:00 Friday evening. There is a free Pre-Performance Lecture at 6:30, if 

you are interested. Tickets are $54. For more information log on to                             

ohiolightopera.org or call 330-263-2345. There are several places to stay overnight 

in Wooster. We will carpool from the church parking lot at noon on Friday. We 

will return to church on Saturday afternoon. 

Ohio Light Opera  

We will have our church picnic again this year at Waterloo Park on Saturday,             

August 4th, at 11 am. It is located off of South Custer Road, west of Telegraph.    

Dallas Dieckmann will grill hot dogs. Congregational Life will supply drinks and the 

condiments. Please bring a dish to pass. 

Church Picnic!!  
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 Congregational Life  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Starting after worship on July 1 from 11 to 11:30 a.m., Pastor     

Annemarie will offer a 30-minute sermon discussion in a corner of 

Boyd Chapel. Bring your sermon notes and questions.  This time is 

meant for a closer look at the scripture readings and preaching text 

of the day and the practical applications to our life. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday July 12th, at 10 a.m. a new Bible Study will begin. It will meet in the Cairl Room 

for ten weeks. The study will be on the gospel of Mark. Cindy Morgan will be the facilitator. 

Books will be available in class. 

 

 

 

What is Communion?? Congregational Life would like to suggest   

that parents bring their school age children upstairs to observe when 

the service includes communion. Parents could leave the service     

during the offertory/anthem to get their children from downstairs.     

We hope this experience will help them understand communion in   

our church. Parents are responsible for instructing their children on the meaning  of                         

communion. 

Sermon Discussion  

NEW Bible Study  

What is Communion?  
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Per Capita Due 

Just a reminder. This month we are expected to pay the 

remaining per capita fee to Presbytery. This year the      

assessment is $31.00 per member. That amount is         

considered our share to support the Maumee Valley     

Presbytery, PCUSA and their various programs. Please 

consider supporting these programs by paying the per 

capita fee if you have not already done so this year. Thank you.         

                        ~~~~Finance Committee 

 

 

 

Sitting Closer to the Front 

As the days get warmer, family events and relaxation are going to be the       

priority for many Sunday mornings.  If you are not at church, we will miss 

you!  Please come for the 10:00 am Worshipé you are welcome to dress      

casually. Also, we invite you to sit up front with your other church friends so 

when it is time to Pass the Peace, we are closer to each other.                            

      ~~Your Worship Committee  

 

 

The Socialites will meet on July 21 and August 18 at the Schroeder residence at 

5:30 p.m. All widows, widowers, and other singles are welcome.  Please join us! 

 

 

Finance News  

Socialites  

Worship  


